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Community Meeting held to gather feedback for Corliss Drive
Safe Routes to School Project

Los Perales
Elementary
Schaool
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Corliss Drive Safe Routes to School Project

By Vera Kochan

In an effort to make the trip to
school safer for students on
their way to Los Perales Ele-
mentary, the town of Moraga
engaged in community input
with its first virtual meeting
on March 28.

The event was presented
by Public Works Senior Engi-
neer Bret Swain who was
joined by Sandis Traffic Engi-
neer Lead/Project Manager
Nate Levine and Fehr & Peers
Senior Transportation Planner
Susie Hufstader.

Approximately 20 atten-
dees viewed the meeting,
some of whom participated in
the virtual survey involving
developing a street design that
promotes peace of mind for
everyone traveling on the up-
per Corliss Drive/Sullivan
Drive corridor, as well as cre-
ating a pleasant environment
for the area’s residents. Sev-
eral alternative scenarios
were discussed in this first
phase of the project’s Commu-
nity Engagement Schedule.

Hufstader served as the
moderator, and got the ball
rolling by presenting a “Get-
ting to know you” poll. Most
participants replied that they
traveled the corridor more
than four times a day; lived on
the corridor in question; and a
were a mix of students/par-
ents/or not.

Current walking condi-
tions in the neighborhood
were discussed, noting that
there is a crossing guard at the
Corliss Drive/Wakefield Drive
intersection during school
drop-offs and pickups; how-
ever, there is a sidewalk gap
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along parts of the corridor
forcing pedestrians to walk on
the street.

The driving conditions are
not optimal with drop-offs and
pickups occurring on the
street; and the left turn lane
exiting the school on Wake-
field Drive runs five to nine
cars deep. In a 24-hour data
collection period, 10-12% of
vehicles drove over 25 mph in
various areas of the corridor;
school zone parking restric-
tions are basically not ob-
served; and some parents park
on the street and walk to the
school to pick up their kids.

The corridor’s roadway
conditions offer a narrow 36-
foot width with a 50-foot right-
of-way between Warfield
Drive and Arroyo Drive that
includes two travel lanes and
parking shoulders. Decorative
and landscaped frontages
(trees, mailboxes, walls/stairs,
etc.) take the place of an actual
sidewalk.

Four alternatives were
presented by the team. Tier 1 -
Raised Sidewalks ($800,000 -
$1.2 million) is the costliest
option and would involve the
continuation of a raised side-
walk from Warfield Drive to
Arroyo Drive; include a tradi-
tional 4 to 6-foot concrete
sidewalk raised above street
level; and existing fea-
tures/conditions within the
public right-of-way would
need removal or modification.

Tier 2 — At-Grade Pedes-
trian Lane ($200,000 -
$400,000) would install a curb
in the roadway to provide a
curb protected walking area;
limit impacts to resident
frontages with a curb opening

at driveways; sidewalk width
would vary from 4 to 6 feet
and fit in the existing road-
way; and would convert exist-
ing parking or travel lane to
provide a 4 to 6-foot walking
lane.

Tier 3 — At-Grade Pedes-
trian Lane - Paint and Plastic
($75,000 - $250,000) is similar
to Tier 2, but uses striping,
plastic cones/bumpers to pro-
vide separation. While less
costly, it is less permanent and
may not be appropriate for
pedestrian uses; and it pro-
vides less protection than
Tiers 1 and 2.

Tier 4 - Striping and Sign-
ing ($25,000 - $100,000) uses
signs and striping to encour-
age slower speeds; is quick to
install and can be adjusted;
does not propose a change to
any existing uses in the right-
of-way; and does not provide
physical protection or create
spacing for walking or biking.

After presenting the op-
tions, attendees were asked to
participate in another survey.
A large number stated that
they either walk, drive or bike
along the Corliss Drive corri-
dor. For those who walked, the
main purpose was for exercise
or travel to and from the
school. Just over half stated
that they felt safe and com-
fortable walking in the corri-
dor; and a large number
(67%), agreed with the team’s
assessment of current condi-
tions. The biggest complaint
was the amount of traffic fol-
lowed by speeding, pedestri-
ans straying into travel lanes,
parked vehicles and failure to
stop. The most important pri-
orities for the corridor project,
according to the survey, is to
improve pedestrian safety and
comfort followed by lowering
vehicle speeds; maintaining
parking; maintaining land-
scape and frontage as is; and
maintaining traffic flow.

Swain responded to a
question about funding, “Right
now we would probably have
to fund a project out of mu-
nicipal funds. Some grant
funding opportunities, such as
the Highway Safety Program,
may not be available for major
infrastructure and other ones,
like Safe Routes to School, be-
cause a high percentage of the
grant is reliant upon disad-
vantaged community points.”

A question was asked

about limiting drop-offs and
pickups to one direction. “It’s
definitely something that’s
part of the conversation,” re-
sponded Levine, “but we’re
not specifically able to tell the
school to change what they’re
doing as part of this project.”

Would it be possible to
turn Corliss Drive into a one-
way street? While the situa-
tion is being evaluated, Levine
conceded that doing so would
have a variety of impacts on
the traffic.

In closing, Swain stated,
“We do want to get as much
feedback as we can. There is a
specific scoping idea for this
project that was developed in

the CIP (Capital Improvement
Plan), but we do want to hear
what the residents have to say
who live in that neighborhood,
because this would impact
you, as much as we want to
hear from the school, the stu-
dents, and the parents who at-
tend the school, and addition-
ally anyone who happens to
walk in the area. We want to
hear what everyone has to say
about this and get a balanced
feedback on this project.”

It was noted that the web-
site for the survey is still open
for community feedback
through April (bit.ly/Corliss-
SR2S). The address is case
sensitive.

Moraga Community
Faire and Car Show
returns, April 29

Thanks to an allocation of
American Rescue Plan Act
(ARPA) funds from the town
of Moraga, the Moraga Cham-
ber of Commerce will once
again host the Moraga Com-
munity Faire and Car Show,
which showcases live music
and performances, a gorgeous
car show, a robust Kid’s Zone
with games, battle bots, sport-
ing contests, animal interac-
tions, pony rides and more.
The family-friendly event will
be held rain or shine from 11
a.m. to 4 p.m. Saturday, April
29 at the Rheem Shopping
Center (580 Moraga Rd.).
“Stroll our talented
Artist’s Alley while noshing
on food truck fare and Loard's
Ice Cream or while enjoying a
local wine, cider or beer from
Canyon Club, Mt. Diablo Cider
or area vineyards,” Moraga
Chamber Executive Director
Katie Bidstrup said. “There
are so many interesting and
interactive booths to see and
enjoy this year, from bee
keeping and gardening to

spinning a wheel of fortune.
You can even bring clothing to
the Faire and Sustainable
Contra Costa will repair it.”

Community members can
tour the car show or enter
their own vintage ride (dead-
line April 24) to compete for
prizes. “You can even learn
about the University of Ore-
gon Ducks, acupuncture, dog
training or sign your trees up
for fruit rescue and have all
that yummy goodness go out
to the needy in our communi-
ties,” Bidstrup said. Multiple
live Bands will perform on
stage with a variety of music
and a DJ, and a magician will
also be there for the commu-
nity’s enjoyment.

“In past years, this event
has attracted up to 2,500 peo-
ple for an amazing time,” said
Chamber board member and
former mayor Mike McCluer.
“Let’s enjoy this wonderful
event, our beautiful town and
community!”

—J. Wake

Check out the schedule of events
at MoragaChamber.org/CommunityFaire

fo
Hours of operation

Mon-5at 9am -6pm
Sunday 10am-4pm.
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Radell, M.D.

www.walnutcreekderm.com

025-391-9439
Pediatric and Adult Patients.

Same day appointments available.
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